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Good morning Brent,
 
I am writing to provide some background information on agenda item 6 at the Budget and Finance
Committee this week:
 
File No. 221027 [Accept and Expend Grant - Retroactive - San Francisco Bay Area Rapid Transit
District - Pit Stop Public Toilet Program - $250,000]
 
The City’s Pit Stop program provides public restroom, toilet, and handwashing facilities, as well as
needle and dog waste receptacles at 31 locations throughout the City. The restrooms are a mix of
semi-permanent JCDecaux public toilet facilities and portable toilets owned by Public Works. Public
Works entered into grant agreements with the non-profits Hunters Point Family and CIVIC for the
operation and monitoring of the Pit Stop locations. The total cost of the Pit Stop program in FY 2021-
22 was approximately $13.6 million.
 
Since February 2016, BART has provided annual grants to Public Works to operate Pit Stop locations
at various BART stations. In July 2021, Public Works and BART executed the fifth amendment to their
memorandum of understanding to jointly pay for the Pit Stop bathrooms at 16th and Mission,
Powell, and the 24th and Mission BART Stations in FY 202122. The proposed resolution approving
the grant funds was introduced to the Board of Supervisors in September 2022 but not scheduled
until May 2023 because of administrative delays and staff turnover.
 
The proposed resolution would retroactively authorize Public Works to accept and expend a grant
from BART for the Pit Stop program in an amount not to exceed $250,000, with a required City
match of $265,000, for the period of July 2021 through June 2022.  In FY 2021-22, Public Works and
Hunters Point Family operated the following Pit Stop locations, which are funded by the proposed
grant:
1. Powell BART Station, operated daily, 12 hours per day, from July 2021 through June 2022;
2. 24th Street and Mission Station, operated daily, 12 hours per day, from July 2021 through June
2022; and
3. 16th Street and Mission Station, operated Monday through Friday, eight hours per day, from July
2021 through June 2022.
 
The Pit Stop at the 16th Street and Mission Station was the first to be funded by BART in 2016, and
the additional Pit Stops were added in FY 2018-19. Each Pit Stop is located on City property at the
street level. Under the grant, BART reimburses Public Works for a share of the cost of operating the
Pit Stops. The Powell Street and 24th Street Pit Stops continue to run 12 hours per day, but the 16th
Street and Mission Pit Stop is open 24 hours per day.
 
The funding is retroactive primarily due to administrative delays including Prop B implementation,
delays in receiving an executed grant agreement with BART, City attorney legislative review, and



staff turnover over the last year.
 
Public Works is aware of the BLA’s request for usage data and performance measures and will be
providing that as soon as possible. Program staff will be available at the 5/10 Budget and Finance
Committee meeting to answer any further questions you may have. Don’t hesitate to reach out in
advance if you’d like to address anything prior to the committee meeting.
 
Thank you,
 
 
Ian Schneider  (he/him)
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49 South Van Ness Avenue, Suite 1600  l   San Francisco, CA 94103 
 




